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TOWN OFFICE ADDRESS

F.A. Wood Municipal Office
906 Main Road
Eddington, ME 04428
Town website: www.eddingtonmaine.pov
Email: townofeddinglona roadrunner.com
Facebook: Eddington Maine

OFFICE HOURS
Monday - Friday
7:30 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

All State Holidays are observed — Office will be closed

TELEPHONLE NUMBERS
Office: 843-5233
Fax: 843-7758

FIRE DEPARTMENT
Non-emergency: 843-5251

FIRE WARDEN
843-5251

SCHOOLS
Eddington: 843-6010
Holden: 843-7828
Holbrook: 843-7769
Superintendent: 843-7851

EDDINGTON POST OFFICE
843-6519
Hours: Monday-Friday 12:30-4:30
Saturday: 8:30-11:30

SELECTMEN’S MEETINGS
Third Tuesday at 6:00 p.m.
First Tuesday As Needed

PLANNING BOARD MEETINGS
Second & Fourth Tuesday at 6:00 p.m.

Trash & Recycling: Sullivan’s Waste & Recycling P.O. Box 119, Troy, ME 04987 948-2658
Trash: Each Friday, Recycling: 1% & 3" Friday of each month.
There are only 2 Holiday's that will change the above schedule; Christmas and New Year’s Day. If
these fall on a Friday, trash will be picked up on the following Saturday.



REFERENCE PHONE NUMBERS

Town Manager — Russell J. Smith
Town Office
Fax #

Fire/Police Emergency
Fire Station Non-Emerpency
Police Non-Emergency

Eddington Post Office
Brewer Post Office

Comins Hall — Sara Yasner
Kerry Anderson

Info{@cominshalil.ore,

Superintendent of School’s Office
Eddington School

Holbrook School

Holden School

Trash & Recycling Pickup

Sullivan’s Waste & Recycling
Miscellaneous Trash Disposal

Pine Tree Waste

Animal Control - Ann Greenlaw

Maine DOT - Eddington
Maine DOT - Bangor

Motor Vehicle Bureau — Augusta

Motor Vehicle Bureau — Bangor

Fire Warden

Burn Permits — Weekdays — Town Office
Burn Permits — Weekends — Eddington Fire Dept.

Inland Fisheries & Wildlife - Augusta
Warden Services — Bangor

(Dispatch}

(General Info)
(Sales Tax)
(Titles)

044-4587
843-5233
843-7758

9]
843-5251
947-4585

843-6519
989-3855

843-5716
370-7377

843-7851
843-6010
843-7769
843-7828

948-2658

862-4200

945-4636

843-5510
941-4500

287-3330
624-9693
624-9000
942-1319

843-5251
843-5233
843-5251

287-8000
941-4440



2015-2016 ANNUAL REPORT

Please Bring This Book to Town Meeting
TOWN MEETING SCHEDULE

Thursday, July 28, 2016
6:30 p.m. — Mect at the Eddington Scheol
to act on articles on the annual warrant.

TOWN OFFICERS
JULY 2015 - JUNE 2016

Moderators: Shawna L. Hinkley, Gene Kelso, David Johnson

SELECTMEN
Joan Brooks - Chairman (2017) Mike Shepherd (2017)
Charles Baker Jr. =Vice Chairman (2016)
Peter Lyford (2016) Mark Carriera (2018)

Town Manager, Tax Collector, Town Clerk, General Assistance:
Russell J. Smith

Deputy Tax Collector, Deputy Town Clerk, Registrar of Voters:
Shawna L. Hinkley

Deputy Tax Collector, Deputy Town Clerk, Treasurer:
Denise M. Knowles

Deputy Tax Colector, Deputy Town Clerk, General Assistance Administrator:

Theresa M. Clair

Code Enforcement Officer, Plumbing Inspector and Health Officer:
Charles H. Norburg Jr.

Alternate LPI: Rick Leavitt

Road Commissioner
Russell J. Smith

Superintendent of Schools
Dr. Kenneth Smith

Principals:
Eddington School — Don Spencer

Holbrook School ~ Richard Modery



School Administrative District Directors
David McCluskey (2018) Nicole More (2017) Rusty Gagnon (2016)

Fire Department
James Ellis, Fire Chief

Fire Warden &

Local Emergency Management Agency Director
James Ellis

Assessors
Roscoe Kent, Chairman (2017)
Robert Dorr (2018) Mary Lynn Hunter (2016)
Elizabeth Morin, Assessors’” Agent -~ Hamlin Associates Inc.

Animal Control Officer
Ann Greenlaw

Cemetery Board
Wendy Giguere (2017)  Carol Alley (2018) Sandra Cookson (2016)

Survever of Wood and Bark (1 vear term)
Timothy Higgins

Survevor of Lumber (1 year term)
Rodney Buswell

Fence Viewer (1 vear term)

Vernon Shaw Jonathan Weed

Sealer of Weights and Measures:
State of Maine

Recreation Committee
Chris Nile (2017) Jaime Panburn (2018) Joseph Sekera (2016)

Scholarship Committee
Ralph Russell (2017) Ann Marie Wheeler (2018)  Donna Oliver (2016}




Board of Appeals
Cynthia McDonald Melanson, Chairman (2018)

Gary Poisson (2018)
Timothy Higgins (2016) Patricia Wilking (2016)
Jeff Thurlow (2017)

Planning Board
Susan Dunham-Shane, Chairman (2016)

Gretchen Heldmann, Vice-Chairman (2018)
Craig Knight (2017) David McCluskey (2016)
David Peppard (2019) Alternate: Mark Perry (2017)

WEB Masters
Gretchen Heldman
Craig Russell

Historical Society
Margaret Dougherty, President
Sylvia Fish, Vice President
Alice Higgins, Treasurer
Denise Knowles, Secretary

Representative to the Legislature District 129
Peter Lyford(R)
197 Jarvis Gore Drive
Eddington, ME 04428
Business Phone: 848-3335 Capital Telephone: 1-800-423-2900
plhouse20@gmail.com

State Senator District 8
Kimberley C. Rosen(R)
P.O. Box 877
Bucksport, ME 0416
Home Phone: 944-9179 Senate Telephone: 287-1505
Kimberley.rosen@legislature.gov

Congress of the United States
House of Representatives
Bruce Poliquin
Bangor - 942-0583 Washington - (202) 225-6306
www.house.gov/poliguin

United States Senate
Susan M. Collins
Banpor - 945-0417 Washington - (202) 224-2523
http://collins.senate.gov

Angus King
Bangor — 945-0432 Washington — (202)224-5344



STATE OF MAINE
OFfFICE OF THE GOVERNOR
1 STATE HOUSE STATION
AUGUSTA, MAINE
04333.0001

Dear Citizens of Eddington:

Maine has a long tradition of civil participation in both state and local government, and 1 thank
you for being informed and involved citizens.

My vision for Maine is prosperity, not poverty. For this reason, one of my top priorities is the
reduction and eventual elimination of the income tax. Some are pushing to raise the minimum
wage, but | want Mainers to earn a maximum wage. Reducing the income tax is the biggest and
most immediate pay raise for all hard-working Mainers.

Not only does an income tax cut put more money back in your pockets, but it will also attract
businesses that can offer good-paying careers to keep our young people here in Maine. It shows
the nation that we are serious about wanting people and businesses to come—and stay—in
Maine.

Another of my priorities is to lower the cost of student debt in Maine. If young people are
struggling with too much student debt, they are unable to afford homes or vehicles. We are now
offering programs to help them lower their debt, stay in Maine, begin their careers and start
families.

To provide good-paying jobs for our young people, we must also work hard to reduce our energy
costs. High energy costs are a major factor in driving out manufacturers, mills and other
businesses that need low-cost electricity. | am committed to lowering the cost of energy, not only
to attract job creators, but also to allow Maine people to heat and power their homes affordably
and effectively.

And finally, we are making progress to address the drug pandemic in our state. It is my most
important duty to keep the Maine people safe. While education, treatment and prevention efforts
are important, we must get the dealers off the streets. ] am pleased the Legislature has finally
agreed to fund my proposal for more drug agents to stem the supply of deadly opiates flowing
into our communities, but our law enforcement agencies are still understaffed. We must do more.

It is a pleasure serving as your Governor. If ever [ can be of assistance to you or if you have any
questions or suggestions, I encourage you to contact my office by calling 287-3531 or by visiting
our website at www.maine.gov/governor.

Sincerely,
Paul R. LePage
Governor
PEHTID O EXCYCLIR PAFER
PHONE, {207) 287-3531 (Voice) TTY USERS CALL 711 FAX) {107} 2B7-1034

www.malne.gov
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Lo Wnited States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510-1504

Dear Friends:

It is an honor to represent Maine in the United States Senate. 1 am graleful for the trust the people of our State have placed
in me and welcome this opportunity to share some key accomplishments from 2015.

Growing the economy by encouraging job creation was and remains my top priority. The tax-relief bill signed into law at
the close of last year cantains three key provisions | authored to help foster job creation and provide small businesses with the
certainty they need to invest, grow, and, most importani, hire new workers. Another provision 1 authored that became law last
year gives a boost to both Maine’s economy and traffic safety. This provision permanently changed the lederal law that
previously had forced the heaviest trucks onto our country roads and downtown streets, rather than allowing them to use
Maine’s federal Interstates. In addition, | was glad to help secure another significant award for the University of Maine's
deepwater offshore wind initiative, which has the potential to advance an emerging industry and create thousands of good jobs
in our state.

Maine’s historic contributions 1o our nation’s defense must continue. In 2015, 1 secured funding toward a much-needed
additional Navy destroyer, likely to be built at Bath Iron Works. Modernization prajects at the Portsmouth Naval Shipyard that
[ have long advocated for were also completed, as were projects for the Maine National Guard.

[ was also deeply involved in crafting the new education reform law to betier empower states and communities in setting
educational policy for their students. The law also extends a program [ co-authored that provides additional assistance to rural
schools, which has greatly benefitted our state. A $250 tax deduction 1 authored in 2002 for teachers who spend their own
money on classroom supplies was also made permanent last year.

As a result of a scientific evaluation of the nutritional value of potatoes required by a law that | wrote, the wholesome
fresh potato finaily was included in the federal WIC nutrition program. 1also worked on other issues important to Maine's
farmers and growers, including research on wild blueberries and pollinating bees.

As Chairman of the Housing Appropriations Subcommittee, | have made combating veterans’ homelessness a
priority. This year’s housing funding law includes $60 million for 8,000 new supportive housing vouchers for homeless
veterans. Since this program began in 2008, the number of homeless veterans nationwide has dropped by one third. Maine has
received nearly 200 vouchers to suppost homeless veterans.

Last year, [ became Chairman of the Senate Aging Committee. My top three priorities for the committee are retirement
security, investing more in biomedical research, and fighting fraud and financial abuses targeting our nation's seniors. 1
advocated for the $2 billion increase in funding for the National Institutes of Health to advance research on such diseases as
diabetes and Alzheimer's. The Senate also unanimously passed my bill to support family caregivers. The Aging Committee’s
toll-free hotline (1-855-303-9470) makes il easier for senior citizens to report suspecled fraud and receive assistance and has
already received more than (,000 calls.

A Maine value that always guides me is our unsurpassed work ethic. As 2015 ended, | cast my 6,072 consecutive vole,
continuing my record of never missing a roll-call vote since my Senate service began in 1997,

1 appreciate the opportunity to serve Penobscot County and Maine in the United States Senate. IT ever [ can be of
assistance to you, please contact my Bangor state office at 207 945-0417, or visit my website at www.collins.senate.gov. May
2016 be a good year for you, your family, your community, and our state,

Sincerely,

Aeinii M Collisne

Susan M. Collins
United Siates Senator
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Dear Friends of Eddington:
It has been a pavilege 1o serve the State of Maine since being swom into the U.S. Senate.

Much of my time in Washington this past ycar has been devoted to the Senate Armed Services Commitice
and the Select Committee on Intelligence. Protecting our homeland and the people of Maine from terrodsm
and violence remains one of my top pdorities. Through my work on the Armed Services Comunittee, I was
able to secure several provisions in the 2016 Nadonal Defense Authorizadon Act that benelit Maine, The
legislation authorizes the construction of an additonal DDG-51 Arleigh Burke Class Destroyer that could be
built ar Bath Iron Works and expands the HUBZone program to stimulate economic growth at former
military installations like the former Brunswick Naval Air Station.

Returning control to teachers, schoal districts, and states has also been 2 pumary concern of mine. 1 2m
encoutaged that the Every Student Succeeds Act has become law. It climinates the burdensome requirements
of the No Child Left Behind Act and ensures access to a quality education for all students. A provision I
helped author in the bill will give states the oppartunity to pilot the use of their own proficiency-based
assessments in licu of federally-mandated standardized tests. Also included in the bill are several measures I
sccured to promote local input, fund education technology initiatives, and explore new strategies to increase
student access to the internet ouiside of school.

Communities across Maine have taken bold action to improve their broadband connectivity, and I have been
proud to foster federal support for these types of projects. My amendments to the Every Student Succeeds
Act will promote the type of work already occurring in Washington County, where students who lack
broadband access are able to check out mobile hotspots from their local hibraries. Additionally, a bill I co-
sponsored, the Community Broadband Act, helped pave the way for the FCC to enact rules protecting the
ability of municipalities to invest in better broadband. T am excited by Maine's leadership on this imporunt
economic development issue and will continue to support local efforts in this area.

After extensive negotiations, the Senate passed a Gve-ycar ransportation bill that will increase highway and
transit funding in Maine and provide stability to improve our transportation infrastructure. The legislation
contains provisions I cosponsored to cut red tape and improve predictability and dmeliness by streamlining
the federal permitting process for large infrastructure projects. Also incorporated in this bill are my provisions
10 relieve finandal regulations on Maine’s community banks and credit unions and o reauthorize the Export-
Import Bank, a critical toel that supports communities and small business across the state.

Following my mquiries in the Enecrgy and Natural Resaurees Committee, the Nadonal Park Service has
announced they will begin exploring strategies to allow patk visitors to pucchase electronic passes online and
will pilot the prograsm at Acadia National Pack. These passes would improve access to our nation’s most
treasured landscapes and would generate resources for years to come. I remain deeply engaged in preserving
Mhaine’s natural beauty and sirengthening our ourdoor recreation economy.

It is with solemn responsibility that 1 have focused my energy addressing the opioid epidemic in Maine. This
work includes convening roundubles with a wide-range of health care and law enforcement professionals to
cotmbat addiction; introducing a proposal to eafely dispose of excess prescripton drugs; cosponsoring a

AUGUSTA FRESQUE ISLE SCARBOACUGH
4 Gabried Dilve. Sulia 71 182 Academy Stisgl. Sulle A 283 US Routa 1, Sulte 1C
Augutia, ME DA13 Prosgue lala, ME 047809 Scarboraugh ME 04074
1207) 822-8792 (207) 784-5124 {207) Bnd- 1588

iy My CaP o8 e | DAL 13T
Prezec] 301 Racyched Paoet
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Senate-passed bill that addresses mothers strugpling with addicdon and the alarming effect it has on
newboms; cosponsoring the TREAT Act, which expands the ability of medical spedialists to provide life-
saving medication-assisted therapies for patients battling heroin and prescription drug addiction; and calling
on the Commander of U.S. Southern Command to increase efforts to stop the flow of heroin at our southem
border.

[ like to think of Maine &s a big small town ~ and in a small town, the leaders are accessible and eager to
listen. In that spirit, I've made it a priority to stay coanected with peoplc trom all over Maine who e-mail,
write, and call with suggestions or questions. If I can ever assist in your interaction with a faderal agency, or
you have thoughts, concerns, or personal input on a matter that is currently before Congress 1 hape you will
contact me, let me know where you stand, and engage in this critical part of demoeracy. Please call my toll-
free line at 1-800-432-1599 or one of my offices: Augusta (207) 622-8292, Presque Isle (207) 764-5124,
Scarborough (207) 883-1588, or \Vashmgton D.C. (202) 224-5344. You can also write me on ocur website at

wWL R L& POV CE

As always, 1 am honored to represent the people of Maine and look forward to working with you for the
betterment of our preat state.

Sincerely,
Angus §. King, Jr.

United States Senator

AUGUSTA PACSQUE ISLE SCARHOROUGH
4 Gabikel Duve, Sulta B 147 Acsidemy Strest, Sulin A 381 UG Pouie 1, Sulta 10
Augusta ME D230 Prasqua lala, ME 04703 Scarbornugh, ME D40T7a
{2971 827-8292 {207 45124 (J07) Ea3- 1580
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Dear Friends and Neighbors:

1 am so grateful and thankful that you've selected me to represent you in the Maine Senate. | am
honored that you’ve put your trust in me and I will continue to work tirelessly you and your
neighbors, as well as for the great State of Maine. Please let me provide you with a recap of the first
session of the 127" Legislature.

The most important item on our to-do list is clear: our state needs more jobs at all levels of the pay
scale, so it is our responsibility and my top priority to work to expand economic opportunity for all
Mainers. To this end, my fellow legislators and [ accomplished a great dea! during the first session
of the 127" Legislature.

We passed a biennial budget that ensured that more Maine families received a tax cut. That same
budget stopped taxes on military pensions, so those who have given all that a person can give can
feel welcomed and at home in our state, We restructured portions of our welfare system, increasing
funding for nursing homes, and put far more funding towards eliminating waitlists for services for
brain-injured and intellectually disabled Mainers.

I"'m reaily looking forward to watching how the significant changes we’ve already made wiil betier
the everyday lives of Mainers. 1 wanted to serve in Augusta because | believe that, while I'm here, |
can have an impact on the direction of our district and state. Because of this belief, passing vital
legislation (and, sometimes, stopping bad legislation) has remained ane of my top priorities.

As you know, more changes are necessary. This year, during the second session of the legislature, we
need to make progress towards addressing the cost of energy in this state, There are a number of bills
that have been proposed that would change the way our state’s energy system works, 1 also believe
that working to provide support to areas hard-hit by recent mill closings should be a focus of the
2016 session. Fighting the war of drugs here in Maine will also be a top priority for me as [ will
continue to serve as Chair of the Committee on Criminal Justice and Public Safety. Several bills
have been proposed that will aid officers in combating the drug epidemic taking place in Maine.

You have my humble and sincere thanks for allowing me to represent you in Augusta. Please feel
free to contact me at 207-287-1505 or kurlykim40@aol.com if you have comments or questions, or if
you would like assistance in navigating our state’s bureaucracy.
Sincerely,
, =

_— &uﬁ‘_‘,
Kimberley Rosen
State Senator
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Town of Eddington
906 Main Road
Eddington, ME 04428

Dear Friends,

This past year—my first as your Congressman in the U.S. House of Representatives--) am proud to have supported
Maine families, local businesses and communities by working hard with Republicans and Democrats to promote
policies that will preserve and create jobs and lower energy costs. | have worked to ensure our Veterans and active
military members have the services they have earned and deserve, protected the individus! rights and liberties
they have fought for, and strengthened our natienal security to keep Americans safe and free.

I have fought tooth and nail to protect and create jobs for Malne. | stood up against the Washington palitical
establishment, Including Congressional leadership, to oppose granting fast-track authority to the President, a
policy that allows him to facllitate massive Internatlonal trade agreements that are unfalr to Amesican businesses,
espacially those in Maine. | am also extremely proud to have led the charge in successfully ending unfair and Job-
killing Canadlan subsldies and to win a major victory for Maine by pushing into law a provision that will continue
the FDA's use of paper Inserts, efforts that combined to preserve hundreds of traditional Maine papermaking Jobs.

As a proud member of the Military Veterans Caucus, | have been fighting for our Veterans by supporting several
bills to Increase funding for Veterans’ health programs and hold the VA accountable. ) also am proud to have
intraduced my own bill—the Helping Our Rural Veterans Receive Health Care Act— to give our rural Veterans
easier access to their earned health care services by letting local hospitals care for them Instead of VA centers far
from hame. I extend my thanks to all who have served.

In this first year, | also had one of my own bills signed Into faw., My critical and bipartisan Child Support Assistance
Act will help children and thelr families receive legally due support in a timelier manner from delinquent parents,
My District offices also helped hundreds of Maine familles resclve issues with federal agencies and getthe
answers, benefits and services they deserved,

There is much more work to be dane. Our Great State and Nation face many critical challenges. Please know that |
am working hard, every day, to serve you and that | will continue to work here at home and in Washington for our
farnilies, local businesses and communities.

If you ever have any concerns or if 1 can provide assistance, please contact my Cangressional Offices in Bangor
(942-0583), Lewiston {784-0768), Presque Isle (764-1968) and Washington, DC (202-225-6306}, or visit my website
at poligyin.house.gov. It is an honor to represent you and our fellow Mainers in Congress.,

Best wishes,

Bwee o lgon_

Bruce Poliquin
Member of Congress



HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
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Peter A. Lyford
167 Jarvis Gore Drive
Eddington, ME 04428
Residence: (207) 843-7759
Peter Lyford @ legis| i

May 2016
Dear Friends & Neighbors:

What an honor it continues to be representing the good people of Eddington!

On April 29, lawmakers convened to finalize their work for the Second Regular Session, which
included deliberation of 33 bills vetoed by Governor LePage. For more information on the bills and
whether the vetoes were sustained or overturned, you can visit the Legislature’s Web site,
bttp:/flegislature. maing.gov/. You can read the veto messages from Governor LePage under the “Official

Documents” tab on his Web site, http://www.maine.gov/governor/lepage/.

As some of you may already be aware, I make a conscientious effort to maintain an open line of
communication with constituents via occasional mailings and a weekly e-newsletter. 1 appreciate the
feedback of those citizens who took the time to complete and return the questionnaire sent out late last
year. It was a pleasure reading through the many responses, and 1 enjoyed sharing the tallied results
with those who provided their contact information.

Focusing more on the content of my e-newsletter, | make a point to include information that may
be of interest to a broad range of readers. One such topic is unclaimed property, which consists of money
and other personal assets that are considered lost or abandoned when an owner cannot be located after a
specified period of ime. You can check to see if the State might be holding anything of value belonging
to you, a friend, neighbor, or relative by visiting Jlmai laimedproperty.com, If you find your
name on the list, you can make a claim by filing online, or you may print a claim form and mail it to
Office of the Maine State Treasurer.

Again, thank you for the sincere pleasure of being your voice in Augusta. May you and your
families have a healthy and prosperous 2016!

Best wishes,

. :
. /
// v
Peter A. Lyford

State Representative

District 129 Brewer (part), Clifton, Eddington, Holden and Veazie



TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

To the Municipal Officers and Citizens of Eddington, I respectfully submit the Annual Report for
the 2015-2016 fiscal year. Included are reports on the municipal appropriations and expenditures,
an audit report and a report from each department or committee on their activities during the year.

1t is an honor serving the Town of Eddington and its citizens. I would encourage the citizens of
Eddington to become involved in municipal government. Your input is greatly appreciated.

The Town is very fortunate to have such dedicated employees as the Office Staff, Shawna Hinkley,
Denise Knowles and Theresa Clair. They go far and beyond their duties to make sure that the
residents are accommodated in any way that they can. They are greatly appreciated and I would
express my sincere gratitude to them for their professionalism in times that can be filled with
turmoil in dealing with the public. They are very special and my utmost respect goes out to them.

1 would like to thank the Board of Selectmen, Planning Board, Board of Assessors, Cemetery
Board and all other various committees and the people that serve on them. Their time is greatly
appreciated and 1 would encourage any citizens who would like to serve on the various boards or
committees to please iet the Town Office know.

I would like to thank Charles Norburg, Jr., our Code Enforcement Officer and Licensed Plumbing
Inspector. He is available on Tuesdays 8 am to 3 pm and Friday momings to answer questions,
issue building permits and do plumbing inspections. Any violations can be reported directly to
Charlie at the office.

1 would like to thank our Fire Chief, Jim Ellis, the Eddington Fire Department & EMS for their
continued dedication and support lo the residents of Eddington. Firefighter Craig Russell
continues to be a great asset to the Department and Town. He has applied for numerous grants,
which the town has received without having to ask the taxpayers for money to fund the equipment
and gear purchased. A great savings to the Town.

I would like to thank Chris Watson, our contract Deputy with the Sheriff’s Department, who has
served the Town this past year. The residents have become familiarized with him and has been a
great asset to the town.

The 1-395 connector route to Route 9, 2B-2, has been approved by MDOT. Residents can keep
informed of the new route that will effect a number of properties on the Lambert, Clewleyville and
Levenseller Roads and at the connection to Route 9 at the foot of Meadowbrook Hill by visiting
the 1395 Route 9 Study Website at www.i395-rt9-studv.com for informational meetings to be held.

As always | am open for comments and suggestions from the citizens. Together we can continue
to make Eddington a great place to live.

Respectfully submitted,
Russell J. Smith,
Town Manager



SELECTMMIEN'S REPORT

To the Citizens of Eddington,

The board thanks all of the following: Russell Smith, Town Manager; the office staff Shawna Hinkley,
Denise Knowles and Theresa Clair; Jimmy Ellis, Fire Chief; tt. Craig Russell and all the firemen; Chris
Watson, Deputy Sheriff; and Charles Norburg, Jr., CEO & LP1; without whose dedication the town would
not be able to function as well as it does.

Everyone should remember that as time passes, ordinances and the comprehensive plan must be
updated to keep up with the times. Ordinances must be written such that a reasonable person or
group of reasonable people could meet the stipulations in the ordinance. Ordinances that are so strict
or so complicated that no one can meet them should not be allowed and may actually be illegal.

The majority of funding for the town budget is raised by taxes on residential property. Eddington needs
more commercial businesses and must take care that the town does not become increasingly known
as being anti-business. With 2,250 residents, it is not possible that any decision will please everyone.
The Board strives to make decisions that will be for the better of the entire town, and not just for a
small group or those in a limited local area.

We urge the inhabitants of Eddington to attend the annual Town Meeting to express their opinions and
vote on the articles on the town warrant. The Board regularly meets the third Tuesday of every month
to act on the business of the Town. All of the town's citizens are welcome to attend these meetings
and express their concerns.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan L. Brooks, Chairman Charles Baker, Jr., Vice Chairman
Peter Lyford Michael Shepherd Mark Carreira

A few notes for your information:
Sefectmen are elected for a three year term. If you don’t like a particular selectman, have someone
run against them and defeat them at the polls.

Selectmen have a duty to vote on issues that come before them. To refuse to vote is a dereliction of
duty.

Selectmen should, if possible, attend all training sessions and selectmen’s meetings.
The Board of Selectmen is the governing body of the town and as such, acts in the best interest of all

the people. All other boards, departments, committees and individuals, with the exception of the
School Board, answer to the Board of Selectmen.



PLANNING BOARD REPORT
July 2015 to June 2016

The Planning Board presents the following report 1o the Citizens of Eddington:

The past fiscal year has been a time of varied projects for the Planning Board. Three new commercial applications
were received. All three projects have been approved as of this date. One of these projects spurred a change to
the Wireless Telecommunication Ordinance and that change was accepled by a vote of the Town's registered
voters at a special Town Meeting in December 2015. There were no applications received for expansion of an
existing business, or for projects in the Shoreland Zone. For the sixth year, no applications for subdivisions were
received.

The State issued revised guidelines for both the Shoreland Zoning Ordinance and Shoreland Zoning Map. The
Board reviewed the guidelines and began edits to our Ordinance as needed. The revised Ordinance and Map will
need a Public Hearing and a vote by the Town’s residents for acceptance. The State did not set a deadline for
completion of this work, so the Board has worked on it as time allows.

The Mineral Extraction Addendum to the Zoning Ordinance, adopted in April 20135, led to more community
members become interested in attending meetings. Many attendees presented ideas and raised questions and the
Board appreciates their input. Following the resolution in early 2016 of a court case brought against the town in
2015, the Town Attorney advised the Board that they needed to make a comparison study regarding requirements
under the 2012 vs. 2015 Zoning Ordinances to construct a list of requirements that are more restrictive in the new
ordinance. The Board is just about finished with that process and when it is completed, will resume review of any
outstanding mineral extraction applications, with any applicants having been made aware of changes to the
requirements,

The Board adopted a revised set of Planning Board Bylaws. The revisions were necessary to reflect a change in
meeting days and to address majority vote terms. The Planning Board Bylaws set out procedures and practices in
a clear and concise document. In addition to the Bylaws, the Planning Board operates under strict guidelines as
set forth by state statutes and the locat Town Ordinances. The Board lacks the authority to make decisions such
as zone changes or ordinance edits. There are certain procedures to follow, and the Board can only make
recommendations on items that then must be voted on by the registered voters of the Town.

The Board continues to track the progress of the MDOT proposed extension of 1-395 to Rt. 9.

Tom Vanchieri submitted his resignation to the Selectmen in the past fiscal year. Tom served the Planning Board
faithfully for many years. His service as Chairman was marked by thoughtful moderation and respect for all who
came before the Board and unstinting support and guidance to his fellow Board Members. He will be sorely
missed and the Board extends heartfelt thanks to Tom for a job well done,

Three new members have joined the Board: David Peppard and David Johnson in August, and Mark Perry in
April 2016. Sadly, David Johnson recently stepped down. He was a valuable addition to the Board in the brief
time he served and we thank him. The Board is fortunate to have a diversity of backgrounds in its composition.

The Planning Board now meets the 2™ and 4™ Tuesdays of the month. One meeling each month is required and
the need for the second date of the month is based on a determination of need by the Board and the Town Manager.
Minutes and meeting notices are posted on the Town website, Click on “Planning Board” t6 access information.
Any residents who would like to give input are encouraged to attend meetings or contact the Town Office.

Respectfully submitted,
Susan Dunham Shane, Chair Gretchen Heldmann, Vice Chair

Craig Knight David Peppard
David McCluskey Mark Perry - Alternate



Report from the Assessor’s Agent

Hello Friends and Neighbors,

It may not seem like the right time of year to think about taxes but | would like to take a moment and discuss a
few things that may help both of us. When thirking of the value of your home one might think what is it worth? The
bank tells me one value, tax value is completely different and then we have the insurance company that thinks | should
insure it for a different value all together. You know your home better than anybody and should speak with the assessor
if there is a problem with the home that may reduce the value. You may have recently bought a bank foreclosure home,
these hames are usually bought at a discount price a may have been sitting empty for many of years. The town’s
assessor may have not been in this home for a while and may not be aware of the deterioration that may have taken
place. These are issues we would like to look at before the taxes are sent out but if the owners do not talk with us how
do we know.

1 would also like to mention that the homestead exemption this year went from $10,000 reduction in your
property value to $15,000 reduction. This will be a help to the property owner and the town. The town will get a bigger
reimbursement from the state of Maine. The property owner will of course get a bigger reduction on their tax value that
the mil rate is based on. Next year, we are expecting the Homestead Exemption to increase to $20,000. This will help in
a reduction of taxes for those who qualify for a homestead exemption, The difference from a $10,000 exemption to a
$15,000 or $20,000 exemption may increase your mil rate. However this mil rate increase will be for evarybody that
pays taxes In your town.

e .'.iA"‘rENT'ONt“*'*‘

If you are 62 years or older or disabled and have served in a Federally Recognized War period you may qualify for
Veteran's exemption. You may qualify for a homestead application please contact us or your town for an application’s
to fill out. If you already receive these exemptions there is no need to apply again.

We at Hamlin Associates wish you the best holiday season and hope for a prosperous year to all.

Respectfully,

ﬁ/?zﬂ e /é/&ﬁ?

Joshua Morin, President

Hamlin Associates Inc, (207) 876-3300
hamlinassociatesinc@gmail.com
625 State Hwy 150 Parkman, ME 04443




Code Enforcement Officer/Plumbing Inspector's Report

For the Year 2015
The year 2015 showed a drop-off in house construction with five permits issued, three less
than 2014. The total permits issued were thirty, one less than the year before. The big jump
was Iin the number of garages. Overall, however, there was a leveliing-off of construction.
Hopefully we will see an uptum in construction in 20186,

Sixieen plumbing permits were issued, three less than last year, following the drop in house
construction pemmits, one follows the other. The following table shows the different types of

construction and the number of pemits issued for each, for the last eleven year.
Comparison by Year

Homes: 2005 O 07 OB 09 10 11 12 13
Stick-built 20| 8] 8| s| 4| a7
Coltage {Including Replacement) 1 0
Modular 7 6] 1 3|2

Manufactured Housing 13 2 6 | 1

Other Permiis:

House Add'ns., Recons. and Renov's.
Manulaciured Housing Additions
Garages: Stand-alone & atlached: -
Garage additions:
Oulbuildings: sheds, pote tams, workshops, usiity
Decks & Deck Roofs
Closed In porches:
Fire Escape:
Pool:
Canvas, Plastic Buildings
Ramp:
Stab:
Wind Generalor; Private
Agricultural: Green house, Storage:
Commercial

Cell Towers: (Incl. Co-locations)
Miscellaneous
Plumbing Permits 44 "'24 40 " 33 291 29
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19 ' 16
'Dance Hall. 2Pump Sla, Store Addn., 2 Slorags Bldgs. “Store Palio, Garage Add'n, Storage Bidg. *Oifice
Bldg., 2 Garages. *Slgn. "Dam. *UV Water Trealment Bldg. *Duplex.

F.Y.L All Principal Structures on a property must have building numbers either at the front door # it
is visible from the street, or at the road end of the driveway. Numbers must be at least four
inches (4”) in height and of a conlrasting color to the background. Numbers are obiainable
through the Town Office.

Remember, it is [ess expensive to get a permit before you start construction than after

C Charles H. Nurburg.JrZ' i!

Cade Entorcement, Health & Addressing Olficer & Plumbing Inspecior



ROAD COMMISSIONERS REPORT

For the fiscal year 2015-16 the Town of Eddington general road work consisted of replacing
culverts, sign replacement, ditching, roadside mowing, grading of dirt roads ete.

General Road Work

Hill Street Ditching, Culvert Replacement, preparation for paving $25,671.00
Replacement of Driveway Culverts & Ditching, Clewleyville, Eddy Heights, Chemo 33,143.00
Pond, Davis, Merrill, Nickerson, Rooks, Pond Roads

Roadside Clearing Rooks Road & Davis Road 2,487.50
Road side mowing 2,000.00
Road side sweeping 3,750.00
Beaver removal 240.00
Culverts, Erosion Control Blankets, Grade Stakes 4,735.26
Grading Blackcap & Sweets Hill Roads 1,495.00
Spring Cleanup 2,332.50
Surveyor 579.50
Gravel 2,472.00
Accident Culvert Damage Clewleyville Road 912.00
Washouts, Davis, Hatcase, Blackcap, Sweets Hill, Clewleyville 19,675.08
Prime patch, hot top for potholes & Labor for fixing 1,435.50
Rip rap for culvert ends & reclaimings 544.00
Bus turn around Rt. 178 600.00
Misc. street signs 213.84
Misc. Supplies etc. 2,299.31
Total Cost $104,585.49

Winter Road Maintenance Costs

Contract for Plowing and Sanding $98,000.00
1,482 yards of winter sand @ $13.50/yard 20,007.00
133.67 tons of salt to mix with sand @ $65.15/ton 8,708.60
Total Cost $126,715.60

All questions concerning Routes 9, 46 & 178 should be directed to the Maine Department of
Transportation at 941-4500. All other town road questions should be directed to the Road

Commissioner at 843-5233.

Respectfully submitted,
Russell J. Smith, Road Commissioner




SOLID WASTE AND RECYCLING REPORT

Solid Waste is a major part of the municipal budget. From July 1, 2015 to June 30, 2016, the
town generated 889.78 tons of solid waste that was disposed of at the PERC plant in Orrington.
This represents an increase of 51.30 tons over the previous year. The costs to the Town of
Eddington for the fiscal year 2015 as of June 30, 2016 are as follows:

Tonnage to PERC: $67,774.50 Income:

Contract for roadside trash pickup: 45946.95 PERC Reimbursement: § 9,924.09
Contract for roadside recycling pickup: 14,384.39 MRC Dividends: 16,583.21
Municipal Review Committee: 1,117.58  Total Income: 26,507.30
Total Costs: $129,223.43 Actual Costs; $102,716.13

Solid waste pickup is for residents only. All businesses are responsible for their own solid waste
and are not to put their solid waste at roadside for pickup. It is not the responsibility of the
citizens of Eddington to have to pay for their solid waste pickup. The Town of Eddington will
be enforcing this to keep costs down te its residents. As other towns go to pay per bag we may
be seeing people that may try to drop their trash in our town at our expense. If anyone should
see anyone or suspect anyone of doing this please let the Town Office know so appropriate
action can be taken.

Each and every one of us needs to become more responsible in the way we dispose of Solid
Waste. If everyone does their part we can reduce the costs for solid waste to the town.



TRASH AND RECYCLING a6

REGULAR DOMESTIC HOUSEHOLD WASTE is picked up weekly on Fridays. Trash should be in heavy-duty
trash bags or covered containers and be roadside by 7:00 am each Friday to ensure pickup. Containers should not
weigh more than 40 pounds. (pieces of carpet must be cut into 4-foot sections, 1 tire not on a rim, aerosol cans that
are empty, opened-dried-out cans of latex paint, and regular alkaline batteries are also accepted in the weekly pickup.)
(Recycling information on the next page) (furniture, leaves, grass and branches are not accepted) Our Trash and

Recycling are currently picked up by Sullivan’s Waste Disposal & Recycling Services, Inc. Their phone number is
948-2658.

SOME ITEMS NOT ACCEPTED AT ROADSIDE PICKUP can be taken te Pine Tree Transfer and Recycling
You do not need a permit. Waste Management of Maine Transfer Station has recently closed.

**Please call first to verify hours. rates and_items accepted_as they are subject to change. **

Pine Tree Transfer and Recycling, 368 Emerson Mill Road, Hampden, Maine, 862-4200.
(They are no longer a Landfill and do not accept all the items they used ta) They accept demolition and/or regular
debris, scrap metal, white goods, furniture, shingles and small tree stumps. Their hours are Monday through Friday
from 7:30 am to 4:30 pm and Saturday from 7:30 am to 12:00 pm. Closed All Sundays. The cost is $142.00 per ton,
prorated for most items, except for shingles that are $96.00 per ton No food waste. There is a sheet from Pine Tree
at the Town Office listing the items accepted and not accepted.

UNIVERSAL WASTE items will not be accepted in your regular trash, but are not considered hazardous waste.
These items can be taken to Electronics End, LLC at 173 Roberison Blvd, East-West Industrial Park, Brewer. Their
hours are Monday-Friday, 8:00 am to 4:00 pm. Some items now have a fee to dispose of them, like TVs which is
$3.00 each. If you have any questions you can call them at 649-8921 or check out their website at
www.electronicsend.com.

Universal waste items are:
TV’s & Computer Monitors: Mercury Thermometers Mercury Devices PBC Ballasts
Mercury-Containing Thermostat Mercury Switch Florescent Bulbs Batteries

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE items will not be accepted in your regular trash or at the Pine Tree Landfill.

Household Hazardous Waste items are:

Oil based paint Transmission Fluid Liquid mercury Varnish
Turpentine 0Old Gasoline Used Antifreeze Linseed Oil
Brake Fluid Paint Remover & Thinners Chemical fertilizer

There used to be a Household Hazardous Waste day offered in Bangor each fall. Last year they stopped offering this,
thus eliminating a way to dispose of this waste. Hopefully this year something will be offered, or a new organization
will start collecting these items. If you have any of the above listed items that you need to dispose of, please call us at
the Town Office and we can let you know if there are any new options for them.

PLEASE NOTE;

We understand that the disposal of all Trash and Recycling is becoming harder and harder each year and appreciate
the extra time and effort that each of you puts into disposing of all items correctly. Hopefully our Recycling
percentage will continue to grow each year as more and more people realize the importance of Recycling and maybe
the cost for disposing of regular Trash will decrease.



SINGLE SORT RECYCLING

(Recycling Made Easy)

SINGLE SORT RECYCLING is picked up roadside on the First and Third Friday of each month. Single Sort
Recycling offers an expanded list of items accepted and all of the iterns can be put in one container and do NOT

need to be sorted out. You can continue to use your recyeling bins or you can start putting your items into a regular
trashcan as you will find the amount of your recyclable items will increase Please put your trash on one side of your

driveway and the recycling on the other side so there will be no confusion. Until you have a sticker for your new
container, place the blue bin beside it so they will know what to recycle and what is trash. Below you will find a list

of items that they DO and DON'T RECYCLE.

EcoMaine is the company that will be processing the recyclable items. More information about Single Sort
Recycling is available at ecomaine.org. As we get more information about the system, we will post information on
Cable Channel 7 and at eddingtonmaine.gov. You can also email us at townofeddinpgton@roadrunner.com if you

have any questions. Our Trash and Recycling are currently picked up by

Sullivan’s Waste Disposal & Recycling Services, Inc,

Their phone number is 948-2658.

DO RECYCLE DON'T RECYCLE
PAPER, PLASTIC, METAL,
AND GLASS CAN ALL BE Batteries, alkaline
MIXED TOGETHER. Bubble-wrap
PAPER Clothing & shoes
Newspapers & Inserts Diapers

Magazines
Mail & Catalogs
Paper Bags
Office Paper & Envelopes
File Folders
Wrapping Paper
Phone Books
Hard Cover Books
Paper Plates (clean)
Milk & Juice Cartons
Boxes:
Cardboard, Cereal, Drink,
Gift, Pizza
PLASTIC
Water Bottles
Milk Jugs
Detergent Bottles
All containers marked with
a #1- #7 (except Styrofoam)
Plastic Grocery/ Shopping
Bags marked with a #2 or #4
METAL
Tin Cans
Aerosol Cans (empty)
Aluminum Cans/Foil
Pots & Pans
GLASS
All glass Botiles & Jars
(all colors)
Empty all containers

Envelopes, plastic or Tyvek®
Food {but you can compost it)
Kitty litter
Knives
Light bulbs,
incandescent (frash),
compact fluorescent
light bulbs (return to store)
Needles & sharps
Paper napkins
Paper towels
Plastic bags:
bread bags
frozen vegetable,
snack/sandwich,
trash bags
Plastic wrap or film
Potato chip bags
Ribbon & bows
Styrofoam® or
polystyrene foam
(even if marked #6)
Trash/waste
Vinyl (siding, bumper
stickers, etc.)
Waxed boxes & paper
Wood
Plus Next Column

Universal Waste
Items categorized as "Universal
Waste” cannot be included with your
curbside pickup. Items can be
taken to Electronics End, LLC, 173
Robertson Blvd, East-West Industrial
Park, Brewer ME. 659-8921
www.electronicsend.com
Universal Waste Items:
All Batteries
Cell Phones/Telephones
Computers & Peripherals
Digital Cameras & Picture Screens
DVD/VCR Players
Fax Machines/Copiers/Scanners
Florescent Bulbs
Game Consoles
Mercury Devices
Thermostats/Thermometers
Microwaves
PBC Ballasts
TV's
Typewriters
Hazardous Waste
ltems categorized as “Hazardous
Waste” must be disposed of carefully
and cannot be included with your
curbside pickup.

Unluckily there was not a
Household Hazardous Waste Day
last October. We are looking into
other ways for residents to
dispose of these types of items.

Hazardous waste ltems:
Anti-freeze Herbicides
Brake Fluid Oil Based Paint
Chemicals 0Old Gasoline
Fertilizers Paint Thinner
Fuel Pesticides
Fungicides

**SAVE THIS PAGE FOR QUICK REFERENCE***




MISCELLANEOUS METALS, APPLIANCES, VEHICLE BATTERIES, ETC:

Libby’s Satvage (991-0245) 304 Main Road, Eddington, ME - No charge for metal items, sheet metal, iron,
copper, aluminum, tin, metal appliances (unless they have freon and then there is a $15.00 charge to be paid at the
Town Office), drums and barrels and vehicles. (1995 and newer must have the title) No Tires will be accepted. Please
call to set up a time and get instructions on where to drop items inside the gate. Items should not be left outside the
gate!!!!

Complete the form below if you have any items containing Freon.
The fee must be paid at the Town Office before the items can be dropped off.
Refrigerator(s) ___Air conditioner Unit(s) __ Total Items__ x$15.00=% Amount due at Town Office
Name: Address:

Lakeman and Sons (989-2780) 134 Levensellar Rd, Holden, ME - They will accept metal Appliances,
including microwave ovens, washers, dryers, hot water heaters, refrigerators, (There is a $10.00 charge for items with
freon), copper, etc. They are currently buying tire rims and car batteries. Call them to check to see if they will accept
any other metal items you need to dispose of.

Onesteel Recycling, Inc (formerly Industrial Metal Recycling Inc) (947-3710) 2630 Outer Broadway,
Bangor. They will accept metal appliances at no charge, unless they have freon and then there is a $15.00 charge.
They will also take red metals, iron, copper, brass, radiators, heater eores, insulated copper wire, car, lawnmower and
boat batteries, motor blocks and cars. There is a Sheet at the Town Office listing items accepted. (Depending on the
market, they will pay a small amount for some items.)

NEW OR REUSABLE BUILDING SUPPLIES & APPLIANCES

Habitat for Humanity of Greater Bangor, (942-8977) 83 Washington Street, Bangor, Me 04401

A Program of Habitat for Humanity, the ReStore accepts donations of new or reusable building supplies
and appliances from individuals, contractors and businesses. The Re Store then sells these building materials at
discount prices to the general public. Proceeds help fund new Habitat home construction for local low-income
families.

The Habitat ReStore may be able to help you. If you donate, you earn tax deductions, help the
enviroament by diverting reusable materials from area landfills and best of all, help build homes for families in
your community. As a customer, you could save 50% and more off retail prices on home improvement
materials of all kinds.

Store Hours — Open to the Public: Tuesday — Saturday: 9:00 am to 5:00 pm
Donations accepted during business hours: Tuesday — Saturday: 10:00 am to 4:00 pm
For more information call 207-992-0704 or on line to www.HabitatBangor.org.Restore

Here are some examples of the kinds of things they will take:

Lumber(no nails)  Plumbing & Bathroom Fixtures Windows/Doors(no cracked/broken glass)
Tools Electrical Fixtures & Hardware Flooring/Tiles(no broken or with grout)
Latex Paint Kitchen & Bathroom Cabinets Working Appliance(10 yrs/newer-cleaned)

**They will ot take mattresses, box springs, clothing, linens, TVs or computers, storm doors, single-pane windows,
mini or vertical blinds, furnaces or baby related items. Please call them if you have any questions.**

COMPOSTING

Have you ever thought of composting your yard waste (leaves and grass) and food scraps to create rich
fertilized soil to use later to plant your vegetables or flowers into? We participate in a program in which we purchase
compost bins for $41.00 each and Kitchen Pails for $10.50 and sell them for the same price. We have a bin and pail
on display at the Office. More information about composting is available at the State Planning Office website at
www.recyclemaine.com and many websites online. :




Consider Composting

What you should, and shouldn't, put in your compost bin

Do you have a garden? Then you should consider having a compost bin too! Up to a third of all the rubbish
that’s thrown away each year could be transformed into compost. Just think what a reduction to the amount of
rubbish being sent to landfill we could make if we ali composted this waste at home!
What goes in...

As a general rule you can compost most uncooked kitchen waste such as fruit scraps and vegetable
peelings, egg shells, teabags and coffee grounds, leaves and grass, but not animal or dairy products. After 6 — 12
months all this waste could turn into a fantastic free nutritious fertilizer for your flower beds, vegetable plots, hanging
baskets and patio planters. So don’t bin your household waste — compost it!

Compost these: Don't compost these:
- Egg Boxes Raw vegetable peelings Egg shelis - Meat
- Fruit waste Brown paper bags Scrunched up newspaper - Cooked vegetables
- Teabags Toilet roll tubes Vacuum cleaner bag contents - Dairy products
- Pet Hair Coffee grounds (only if you have wool carpets!) - Dog or cat poo
- Nappies

Tips for top compost
1) Have a caddy in the kitchen to help you get into the composting habit

2) Get a good mix of ‘greens’ (e.g. vegetable peelings) and ‘browns’ (e.g. scrunched up cardboard)
3) In your compost bin, try to create alternating layers of greens and browns ~ this will help create air pockets
for the microbes that break the material down to breathe, and that speeds up the rotting process
4) You can add even more air by occasionally mixing the compost in the bin with a fork or broom handle
5) Keep it up for 6-12 months, and you’ll have beautiful, rich compost to improve the soil on your plant or
vegetable beds — and ali for free!
6) If your compost bin is becoming a restaurant for local wildlife, sprinkling red pepper flakes around it may
help to keep your visitors away.

MISCELLANEOUS DISPOSAL/RECYCLE ITEMS

If you have other items to dispose of that are not addressed on this list, please contact the
Town Office at 843-5233 and we will look into it for you

CELL PHONES AND OTHER GENERAL ELECTRONICS

You can turn in your old cell phones to the Bangor Police Department at the front counter at 240 Main Street,
Bangor. They will distribute these phones to homeless, needy or battered women in the area. You can get a receipt
for your donation from them. Best Buy, 45 Bangor Mall Blvd, Bangor, 942-3434 will also accept cell phones. Best
Buy also accepts electric cords, keyboards, and most electric jitems. You can check their website for a complete list of
items they accept at no charge. (TVs and computer monitors have a $25.00 fee)
RECHARGEABLE BATTERIES The following businesses accept rechargeable batteries to recycle:

Lowes, (299-9039)-3 Arista Drive, Brewer, (Small equipment & tool rechargeable batteries)

Best Buy, (942-3434) 45 Bangor Mall Blvd, (General electronics & rechargeable batteries)

CFL BULB RECYCLING

Efficiency Maine, a program through the Maine Public Utilities Commission, has launched a statewide CFL
bulb-recycling program. You can now bring your used (unbroken) CFL bulbs to any participating store for free
recycling. Note: CFL bulbs must be recycled and cannot be disposed of in the trash because they contain small
amounts of mercury. Lowe’s, Walmart and Home Depot all participate in the program and will accept used bulbs,
SMOKE DETECTORS

Some smoke detectors have a label on them, which states that the detector contains radioactive material and
should nat be disposed of in your regular trash. First check the detector for a phone number or address of a disposal
service or the manufacturer who can be contacted for further instructions on disposal. If there is no information
available, wrap the detectors separately and dispose of it in your regular trash. (the radioactive material in the detector

would only cause concern if there were a large number of detectors)




LEAVES OR GRASS

Eddington residents can no longer dispose of leaves or grass at the Brewer Landfill. Maybe this is a good
time 10 start composting these along with food scraps to create your own fertilizer for future planting.
MOTOR OIL
Advanced Auto (989-8999) 1 Vista Way, Brewer-only motor oil or transmission fluid-5 gallon limit-no charge
Autoworks (843-5757) - 1328 Main Rd, Eddington — (will also recycle kerosene, heating oil, and some gas)
Will not accept anything contaminated by water or antifreeze — no charge
PROPANE TANKS
Maine Scrap Metal (848-5050) 90 Diesel Shop Road, Hermon (1 mile from Dysart’s Truck Stop) will accept
any size propane tanks and also washers, dryers and stoves.
YEHICLE LICENSE PLATES
Any unused or expired license plates can be retuned to the Town Office and we will retumn them to the State
of Maine Bureau of Motor Vehicles where they will be recycled.
INK CARTRIDGES
Eddington School accepts ink cartridges as a fundraiser. Call the school at 843-6010 with any questions

or check out their website at www.cartridgesforkids.com. Ink Cartridges can also be turned in at Staples Office
Supply Stores (947-9225) in Bangor at no charge,

Miscellaneous School Fundraising items to save!!!

Various Businesses and Organizations offer Fundraising Programs for students that allow the schools to purchase
educational items. The collected items can be dropped off at the Eddington Elementary School or the Town Office.
Labels for Education Program:

Eddington Elementary Schoo! continues to collect labels that are redeemed for various educationa items.

Some of the products accepted include: Campbell Soup, Franco American, V8, Prego and Swanson Labels,
Pace Lids, and Pepperidge Farm UPC Codes. (Watch for “Labels for Educations” reminder symbols on eligible
packages and under each “Brand Symbol™ for the return item for redemption.) A complete list of products is
available at the Schoel, Town Office or Online at www.labelsforeducation.com

Box Tops 4 Education:

Eddington Elementary School is also collecting Box Top Coupons from participating products such as
General Mills Cereals, Pillsbury and Yoplait refrigerated items, Betty Crocker, Old El Paso and “Helper” meals and
sides, Pillsbury, Green Giant and Totino’s frozen items, Betty Crocker and various brands of Fruit Snacks, and
Bisquick and Betty Crocker Baking Items. A complete list of products is available at the School, Town Office or

Online at www.boxtopsforeducation.com

Tyson Project A+

The Eddington School is participating in a program sponsored by Tyson Chicken. Look for the “Project A+"
logo on Tyson Chicken products. Each label is worth 24 cents towards books, computers, and improvements to
buildings. For more information, check their website at www.ProjectAPlus.tyson.com.

Cartridges for Kids

Eddington Elementary School is collecting empty laser ink cartridges and redeeming them for money. This
program earns money for the schools, saves oil by remanufacturing them and it keeps the cartridges out of the
landfills.

Hannaford Helps Schools

From September through November of each year, Hannaford Supermarkets offer a program to help schools
raise money. Whenever you purchase at least 3 eligible General Mills products, you will automatically receive
“Hannaford School dollars” with you cash register tape at checkout. The more you buy at one time, the greater the
“dollars” value. Just send your “Hannaford Dollars” to the Eddington School by the first week of December and they
can turn them in for cash. For more information, check their website at www.hannaford.com.

If you would like more information about any of these programs, contact Amy Kessler at 843-6010 or email
her at akessler@sad63.k12.me.us,




2015 Fire Department Report

During 2015 the Eddington Fire Department responded to 387 calls for assistance. 233
calls were in the Town of Eddington while 106 calls were to the Town of Clifton under a
contractual agreement. An additional 48 calls were to assist our neighboring communities
as part of our mutual aid agreements. We received assistance from our mutual aid partners 34
times. Most of our calls for service, 72%, were for emergency medical services or assistance.

Fortunately there were no fatal motor vehicle crashes or fatal structure fires in Eddington
or Clifion during the year. We are however responding to more motor vehicle crashes each year,
most of which occur along Rt.9.

As | reflect on so many of our accomplishments, my greatest thanks is for the safety and
health of all of our members. The reality of just how dangerous our job can be is always a
reminder of the importance of personal safety, health and awareness. We must never get
complacent or slow down our efforts to be as safety conscious in all we do in the course of our
profession.

As always | would like to thank the citizens of our community, the Board of Selectmen
and Town staff for their continued support. | also would like to extend a special thank you to the
members of the Eddington Fire Department for their support, dedication and professionalism
during the past year. The quality of fire protection and delivery of emergency medical services in
Eddington and Clifton is directly related to community support and the commitment of our
members,

During 2015 the Eddington Fire Department responded to the following calls for
assistance:

Emergency Medical Services:

General Weakness / Illness
Respiratory Emergency
Motor Vehicle Crash
Cardiac Emergency
Trauma - Fall / Wound etc
Lift Assist

Syncope

Abdominal Pain
Behavioral

Seizure

Diabetic Emergency

Back Pain

Welfare Check

CVA (Stroke)

Overdose

Cardiac Arrest

Assault

Good Intent / Unfounded
Epistaxis

Anaphylaxis
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Unattended Death
Agency Assist
Heat Exhaustion
Electrocution
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Total EMS 277

Smoke / Fire / Odor Investigation
Flooded Basement

Structure Fire

Utility Line Down
Equipment/Appliance Fire
Chimney Fire

Service Call

Fire Alarm / Smoke Activation
Tree on Utility Lines

Carbon Monoxide Alarm/Incident
Assist Police

Unpermitted Open Bum

Tree Down in Roadway
Electrical Arching / Fire
Vehicle Fire

Water/lce Rescue
Woos/Brush/Grass Fire

Fuel Spill

Brush Fire

Malicious False Alarm

Utility Pole Fire

Furnace Malfunction

Mutuval Aid to Holden

Mutual Aid to Brewer

Mutual Aid to Bradley

Mutual Aid to Orrington
Mutual Aid to Dedbham
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TOTAL FIRE (10
TOTAL FIRE & EMS 387
Respectfully Submitted

James L. Ellis
Fire Chief



Troy J. Morton 2 Fammond William E. Sheehan
Sheriff Ronane ME 04401 Chief Deputy
Greelings:

It is the mission of the Penobscot County Sheriff"s Office to safeguard the lives and property
of the citizens we serve, to reduce the incidence and fear of crime, to enhance public safety and to
meaningfully improve the lives of the citizens of Penobscot County.

In 2015 our agency alone responded to 1,009 calls for service in the Town of Eddington, this
is a slight increase over the 971 responded 1o in 2014. These statistics do not include the number
of calls the Maine State Police responded to in Eddington during this time. Over the past several
years the Eddington community has dealt with multiple serious motor vehicle crashes within the
town. Through enforcement, visibility and voluntary compliance we have reduced the number of
serious motor vehicle crashes in Eddington,

Deputy Chris Watson has been assigned to the Town of Eddington since March 2015,
replacing Corporal Daren Mason. Although the Town was sad to see Corporal Mason leave,
Deputy Watson has made a seamless transition within the Town of Eddington. Deputy Watson
visits the school on a regular basis and has formed some great relationships with students and
staff. Deputy Watson takes great pride in addressing the issues that the town brings to his
attention. An example of this is adjusting his schedule to address multiple complaints of speeding
vehicles in the early morning hours.

Although our state and county remains one of the safest places 1o Jive, we ask citizens to
continue to be vigilant. Please secure your homes, garages, vehicles etc. Please report suspicious
activity or circumstances. Together we will continue to make this the best place to live, raise 2
family and work.

The following is a list of the most common calls for service for the Town of Eddington:

1) Property Check 105 6) Traffics crashes 45
2) Criminal Traffic Offense 32 7) Warrant Arrest 10
3) Alarms 24 8) Theft 09
4) Hang Up9ll 44 9) Suspicious 18
5) Assaults/Family Fights 16 13 Information 75

On behalf of Sheriff Troy Morton and myself, I would like to thank the citizens of Eddington
for their continued support of our agency. We look forward to providing the highest level of
service possible,

Respectfully,
Chief Deputy William Sheehan



We would Appreciate Your Support
Request for Committee and
Board Members

It is sometimes very difficult for the Board of Selectmen to find individuals who are
interested in donating their free time and expertise (o serve on the numerous committees
and boards, which are part of the administrative process of this community.

In order to have a cross representation of as many ideas as possible of individuals of this
community, any person interested in serving on any of the committees or boards listed
below should place a check mark adjacent to the committee or board which you are
interested in serving on, and return the bottom portion (o the Town Office or e-mail your
information to the townofeddington@iroadrunner.com prior to April 15, 2017.

We appreciate your interest and cooperation.

I would be interested and would like to serve on the following committees or boards
when a position is available:

____Planning Board ___Recreation Committee

___ Board of Appeals ___ Cemetery Board

___ Scholarship Committee ___ Fence Viewer

___ Surveyors of Lumber __Surveyors of Wood and Bark
_ Election Clerk ___Veteran’s Monument Committee
Full Name B B

Address : e e e

Signature Date

Phone #

Email




2015 TREASURERS RECEIPTS & EXPENDITURES

Checking Account

Beginning Balance May 30. 2015

State of Maine

Tax Payments

Misc. Income
Total receipts:

Total Warrants

Service Charges
Total Expenditures:
Checking Account

Ending Balance June 30, 2016

BANK NAME

Bangor Savings Bank
Camden National Bank
Merrill Bank

Merrill Bank-Checkbook

MISCELLANEQUS RESERVE
TD Bank North

TOWN ROAD RESERVE
Camden National Bank

MAJOR ROAD RESERVE
Camden National Bank

FOUNDERS DAY
Brewer Federal Credit Union

FIRE DEPT EQUIPMENT
Bangor Savings Bank

CEMETERY TRUST
TD Bank North

CAPITAL ACCOUNTS

Bangor Savings Bank
Fire Department
Municipal Office
Municipal Building
Fire Dept-Fire Truck
Fire Dept-Rescue Truck

$ 510,272.06
$ 165,595.54
2,458,595.51
955.741.68
$3,579,932.73
§ 3,655,806.90
0.00
($3,655,806.90)
£ 434,397.89
2015 TOWN SAVINGS
BALANCE DEPOSITS INTEREST WITH- BALANCE
05/30/15 DRAWALS 06/30/16
§ 2390652 § 000 § 1364 3 0.00 8§ 23,920.16
132,072.14 0.00 219.19 132,291.33 0.00
100,000.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 100,000.00
510,272.06  3,578,180.43 1,752.30  (3,655,806.90) 434,397.89
$100,137.15 8 000 $§ 15055 § 0.00 $100,287.70
$ 80,842.89 § § 5734 $ (80,900.23) § 0.00
$ 20,000.00 $ 2500000 3 0.00 $ (45,000.00) $ 0.00
¥ 650371 § 000 § 1919 § (600.00) § 5,922.90
$ 3207078 § 16,76324 § 926 § 0.00 3 48,843.28
§ 72,583.53 § 82500 $ 11832 § 0.00 § 73,526.85
$101,828.82 § 000 § 6446 3 (27,500.00) $ 74,393.28
$ 10,840.59 3,500.00 398 0.00 3 14,344.57
$ 15,915.53 5,000.00 8.94 0.00 % 20,924.47
$ 20,000.00 $ 20,000.00 0.00 0.00 $ 40,000.00
$ 756000 $ 7,500.00 0.00 0.00 § 15,000.00



2015 PERPETUAL CARE TRUST FUNDS

Cemetery Name Principal Interest Balance New Less Interest Balance
05/30/15 Interest  Expense 06/30/16
Blackman/Riverside Cemetery  $ 3,600.00 5 3,285.29 11.19  $ 0.00 $3,296.48
Jonathan Eddy Cemetery 18,250.00 1,410.22 30.77 0.00 1,440.99
Meadow Brook Cemetery 10,075.00 8,652.14 30.49 0.00 8,682.63
Pine Tree Cemetery 9,295.88 18,840.00 45.87 0.00 18,885.87

Individual information is available at the Treasurer’s office.

Respectfully submitted,

Denise M. Knowles
Treasurer



CEMETERY BOARD REPORT

The Cemetery Board would like to remind everyone that there are rules and regulations for the
cemeteries in Eddington and are available at the Town Office if someone would like a copy. There
are also State Laws regarding cemeteries. Cemeteries are to be held in the highest regard when
people are visiting and treated with respect. Cemeteries are closed from sunset to sunrise.

Regular visits are made to the cemeteries to check for downed trees, broken stones, lawn mowing
and general upkeep. If there are any problems that arise please report them to the Town Office so
that the Board can be apprised of any problems.

Mowing and trimming of the cemeteries continues to be the top priority. Trees and bushes have
been trimmed back at all the cemeteries. Special thanks to Dan Morrison for his work trimming
brush and raking leaves and improving the Cemeteries. This is over and above what we raise for
the mowing and trimming of the cemeteries which we have a contract. We are requesting
additional funds this year to help pay for old stones that need to be fixed and other work that needs
to be done such as getting the roads put in at Jonathan Eddy Cemetery.

Special thanks to Trail Life Boys, under the direction of Simon Butler & Steve Page and the
American Heritage Girls, under the direction of Sylvia Decker & Margaret Dougherty of the East
Eddington Community Church for placing flags on all the Veteran’s lots in the cemeteries.

Respectfully submitted, Current Cemeterv Lot Prices
Single Lot  Resident: 250.00

Carol Alley Non-Res: 500.00

Wendy Giguere

Sandra Cookson 2-Plot Lot  Resident: 400.00

Non-Res: §00.00

4-Plot Lot Resident: 700.00
Non-Res: 1400.00



2015-2016 EDDINGTON HISTORICAL SOCIETY

Another year has come and gone and the Eddington Historical Society continues to work to
keep the group active and provide the community with historic information through our Calendar
and Newsletters, full of great pictures, stories and facts of Eddington families and locations from
the past. (A Big Thank You to Theresa Peppard for continuing to produce our Newsletter.) With
the increased cost of printing and postage costs, we chose to email out our last Newsletter and
place copies at area stores and the Town Office. If you would like to receive the Historical
Society Newsletter, please email us at eddingtoninfo @roadrunner.com and we will add you to
the list. We will continue to mail copies to any Yearly or Lifetime members of the Historical
Society. If you would like to become a member, there is a Membership Card at the bottom of
this report that you can complete and mail in with your payment.

The Historical Society had a display at the Eddington Town Picnic last August and will have
one again this year. In February we invited a few long-time residents to come and share stories
about growing up and living in Eddington. Everyone enjoyed the event and we hope to have
another one this year. In May the Historical Society hosted a Mother & Daughter Tea Party at
Comins Hall. We hope to make this a yearly event. The Society continues to display different
items in the Display Case in the Lobby of the Town Office. Stop by anytime to check it out. We
continue our goal to someday have our own building to display historic artifacts from residents
of Town. We have heard that some families have donated items to the Bangor Library because
we do not have a place to store them, but hopefully we will someday be able to have our own
place to store and display the items so everyone can enjoy them.

It is amazing the fun and history we can learn from just talking with our parents, grandparents
and great-grandparents. Here is a fun activity for your children and grandchildren and the whole
family will enjoy it. Make a list of questions for the kids to ask the elders in your family or
neighborhood and then share the answers with other family members. Questions like: 1) When
and where were you born? 2) What are your earliest memories? What is your favorite memory?
3) What was your childhood home like? 4) What was your childhood neighborhood like? 5)
What were your favorite subjects in school? 6) What was school like back then? Some people
prefer to record the conversations and then write up the conversations later, while some will take
notes during the conversation. There is a wealth of information and history in our older
generation that everyone can enjoy learning about. If anyone wants to share their stories, you
can write an article for the Eddington Historical Society Newsletter.

Respectfully Submitted by Officers: Margaret Dougherty, President — Sylvia Decker
Denise Knowles, Secretary Vice President — Lou Higgins, Treasurer
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EDDINGTON HISTORICAL SOCIETY

MEMBERSHIP CARD
Name;
Mailing Address:
Phone Number: (optional)
Email Address: (optional)
1 Year Membership, $10.00: Lifetime Membership, $50.00:

Eddington Historical Society, C/O Eddington Town Office, 906 Main Rd, Eddington, ME 0442






